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21.4.13
I would like to comment on Item 3.

Question 6 – Inspectors question to the Council

Could the Council explain the status of the Development Concept Plan that is included in the attachment to their statement on Ilminster and describe how it relates to the proposed direction of growth for the town.

My comments as follows

The Council’s concept plan to be used at the hearing is contrary to the plan agreed during Jan 13. The concept plan for the hearing shows development up to Baker’s Copse, whereas the plan approved did not include any development of the southern slopes of Shudrick Hill.

The Swanmead school playing field was shown originally as being earmarked for development but it is not included in the revised concept plan. This is misleading.

The route of the link road is now half way up the slope of Shudrick Hill only adding to the cost with additional excavation, again contrary to the plan approved Jan 2013. 

 The Council has discovered, I understand only recently, that the land in Shudrick Valley is mostly Grade A agricultural land with a proportion Grade 2. Canal Way land is of a lower value and, of course, being of a flatter terrain will be cheaper to develop. 

We also now know that the soil on the site of Shudrick valley has poor infiltration characteristics leading to additional surface water, no doubt, causing more flooding at Ditton Street.

It is planned, I understand,  that light industrial units will be developed around Hort Bridge, so it seems a logical decision to develop Canal Way which was originally concluded to be the best option for additional growth around Ilminster. Why was this ever changed anyway.

To summarise the concept plan for the hearing should be regarded as misleading and the direction of growth should revert back to Canal Way.

Yours faithfully

Linda Rees

The Cottage, 

9 Fortnum Place, 

Townsend, 

Ilminster, 

Somerset TA19 0HT

